Tri-Town Boys Club
January 26, 2017 - General Membership Meeting Minutes 
	I.  
	Call to Order
	President, Malcom Jones 

	
	· 7:01PM


	II.  
	Approval of Minutes 
	Secretary,  Leah Hiden 

	
	· Motion to approve minutes by Jason Day and Gwainn McKeever.  

	III.
	Guest Speaker
	

	
	· No report.

	IV. 
	Reports from Board
	

	
	Vice President
	Pete Wehler

	
	· Welcome Back, glad to be back. Please remember Malcom is the president.   

	
	Secretary
	Leah Hiden 

	
	· Sign in to get credit for attendance and to ensure voting rights at the end of the year. February, May, and August meetings are mandatory, including 3 additional at the least. 
· EB/BOD/Head Coaches- If you are going to miss a GM meeting, please report to me directly, otherwise you will be marked as absent, not excused.
· Take garbage with you.
· Check website for pertinent information. 


	
	Treasurer
	Susan Cunningham

	
	· We will be very strict on money this year. Deposit slips will be used. 
· Current Balance: $5,585.06    
· Request for lock box. 

	
	Athletic Director – Cheer 
	Jennifer Bartram 

	
	· Lisa Welsh contacted Jen about Tri-Town night at the High School. September 29th. 
· New uniforms are being looked into with the new sublimated uniform company.   

	
	Athletic Director- Football
	Benjamin Lightner 

	
	· Susquehannock is joining the league. They won’t have any players younger than 4th grade.
· All head coaching applications are due 2/8/2017.
· New Jersey and pants samples are available.   

	V.
	Reports from Directors
	

	
	Building and Grounds
	Bob Bowman

	
	· Repurchased security system, hoping to be set up in the next month. 
· Tentative field re-do is scheduled for the last game of flag. (Estimated beginning of June.) Working with local companies on this. 
· Monroe Mueller has not been in contact with Bob.  

	
	By-Law Director
	Chris Hake 

	
	· Next By-Law meeting is on 1/31/2017 from 6-8 at Community Center. 

	
	Head coaches Football
	

	
	Smurf/Rink
	John Hiden

	
	· No new information.  

	
	Pony
	Jeremiah Arevelo

	
	· No new information.  

	
	Midget
	Gwainn McKeever

	
	· Excused.  

	
	Head coaches Cheerleading
	

	
	Smurf
	Lauren Thomas

	
	· No report.

	
	Rink/JV
	Stephanie Markel

	
	· No report

	
	Pony/Midget
	Peyton Schneider 

	
	· No report.  

	
	
	

	
	Competition Cheer Squad
	Lisa Welsh 

	
	· Report from Sarah Martinez. Season is going well. Many upcoming competitions. Spirit Night is scheduled at McDonalds at York Crossing for 1/31/2017. Mention TTCC. 

	
	Flag Football
	Chris Heath

	
	· Registration is open online. They will be having a combine on 3/11/2017. Practices will start immediately after the blind draft.  (Provided by Chris Hake)

	
	Eagle Lacrosse
	Bob Boyer

	
	· First practice will be on 2/6/2017, this will be an indoor practice. First game will be end of March, beginning of April. Bob will keep in touch with Ben. 

	
	Equipment
	Jason Day

	
	· Has new uniform book. 
· Made keys for all EB members.
· Helmets have been sent out for Reconditioning.
· Jason is throwing away old pads, Chris Hake will assist in getting to the incinerator. 
· We will be making old extra helmets into plaques.  

	
	History & Publicity
	Vacant

	
	· No report.

	
	Membership
	Sarah Martinez 

	
	· Sarah Martinez was nominated by Pete Wehler to be Membership Director. Malcom seconded this. EB voted to place Sarah as membership director. 

	
	Community Relations
	Mike Brant

	
	· Would like to get some thank you’s out to our donors. Talked about making plaques out of the old helmets to give to them.   
· Recommended local businesses for sponsorships. (Jason Bubb Barbershop, and Sal’s Pizza.)
	

	
	Recreation Director
	Sherry Wehler 

	
	· Looking into a Revolution Night for TT.
· We need to get a committee together for 50th anniversary next year.  

	
	Snack Bar
	Gina Bowman

	
	· No report.    

	
	Ways & Means
	Amber Hake

	
	· We are not locked into Lucky 7 this year.
· We will purchase the larger Bingo license. 
· Recommendation for trophies to be displayed. 

	
	Reports from Committees
	

	
	· No report.

	VI.
	Old Business
	

	
	· Scott Bartram brought up about a PO BOX or mailbox at the field. Voted on mailbox versus PO box. Approved PO BOX, 13 to 4. Susan will get this set up.  No decision was made on ice machine.  No siding has been placed on tower yet. Questioning total budget from last year. 

	IX.
	New Business
	

	
	· N/A 

	X.
	Good of Tri-Town
	

	
	· No report.

	Meeting adjourned  8:16pm. 
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